versation among your buddies is - when do we get out of this hot spot and get a chance to be shipped back to God's country. Am I guessing correctly?

Capt. John T. Andrews, Adj. Gen. School. Ft. Washington, Md., writes:
"Was in Washington a few weeks ago to see the Quartermaster for some items.
While leaning over the counter looking for items I glanced up and there stood
Lester Kappelman looking like a million dollars. We went into a huddle that
was all too short. Great to see him."

Jack, I pass the Gas Office often and every time I do I think of you. And every time we have Rotary meeting at the Eldridge Hotel we miss your smiling countenance.

Dr. H. L. Kirkpatrick, Capt. M.C., Station Hospital, Ephrata, Wash., says, "I certainly appreciate being on the mailing list and enjoyed reading the letters the boys have written in from all over the world. They're great boys, Dec, and you are proud of them, I know. They played the game for you and how they're giving Uncle Sam their best. . . . Was pleased to see that Ernie Quigley was appointed Athletic Director, the for the life of me I can't see why anyone would care for the job unless, they really loved K.U. Some of us do that, Phog, and I'm sure no one could ever say you weren't for K.U. first, last and all the time."

Thank you for the compliment, Doctor. It was awfully good to hear from you. We are waiting for your return to have some of the Jayhawker bullfests.

Capt. Harold E. Johnson, Hqs. 8th Service Command, Dallas, Texas, says, "Last spring in Oklahoma City I talked to Fred Pralle a few minutes and he mentioned the Jayhawk Rebounds which he received and enjoyed. You were kind enough to send me a copy and it was all Pralle said it was. Surely good to read of the fellows."

Harold, when you come back after the war we want you to come and visit us and see the intramural set-up as it is running then. It will be bigger and better, of course, because the past should never lay held upon the future. And the future is always greater than the past.

Ens. W. A. "Bill" Forsyth is now at Camp Bradford, near Norfolk, Va. He says, "Was taking a physical Saturday with a fellow and it turned out to be Bob Kenney, who played for Rice Institute in '41-'42. We had quite a time talking about the old days. He was inquiring of Engleman. Bob had a knee operation a few months ago and he is almost a cripple. Don't imagine he will play much basketball after the war."

Bill, please remember me to Bob Kenney. He caused us many anxious hours. He was a great athlete and a grand fellow. Ask him if he remembers the little girl that nearly ensnared him. He made several visits to Lawrence, Kansas, to give the little lady a very strenuous rush. In this morning's mail I have an announcement from Mr. and Mrs. James William Thompson announcing the marriage of their daughter, Mary Elizabeth, to Byron Wellington Hart, Air Corps, Army of the United States, on Thorsday, the 7th of September, at the Church of Our Savier, San Gabriel, California. Ask Bob Kenney how it happened:

Vance Hall, C/P, M.A.A.F., Tucson, Arizona: "I want to thank you for sending me the last copy of the Jayhawk Rebounds. I surely do enjoy them and I know how the boys overseas must look forward to each edition. I managed to get a release from the Primary school where I was instructing - it has